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Newsletter 25th  November 2022 
 
Dear parents and carers 
  
 Research shows that children who are confident, fluent, 
accurate readers achieve better grades in secondary 
school and, therefore, earn more money as adults. This 
is why we prioritise reading at Branfil and aim to ensure 
all children develop a love of reading. 
  
Parents and carers have a significant part to play in 
supporting their child with their reading in ways that are 
not possible in school. Daily reading to an adult at home 
ƛǎ ŜǎǎŜƴǘƛŀƭ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ǎƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƛƳŜ 
to snuggle up with a book for 5-10 minutes every day and 
ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘƛǎ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ǘƛƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀt 
opportunity for you to relax too! 
  
¢ƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ōƻƻƪ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎΣ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ 
has a padlet on our website (under curriculum ς reading 
ς reading at home) where children and teachers add 
their book recommendations. On the same page of the 
website, at the bottom, we also have links to great reads 
for each year group and some advice on great festive 
books to buy as Christmas gifts. 
  
Did you know that you can access FREE e-
books through the BorrowBox app or the 
Libby app, linked to your local library ς 
you can find out more through this 
link: https://libraries.essex.gov.uk/e-
books-e-audio-e-magazines-and-book-
groups/e-books-and-e-audio/ 
  
Please help your child to develop a love of reading that 
will last a lifetime. 
  
Happy reading this weekend! 
 
Mrs Sansom, Headteacher 
 
Children in need 

Many of our children chose to follow 
the SPOTacular theme for our 
Children in Need non-uniform day. 
Thank you for your kind donations.  
We raised an amazing £473.    

 

EVERYONE LEARNING TOGETHER 
 

 
Vision for 2021-2026 

 
Branfil is a vibrant learning community where we 

nurture lifelong learners who embody our school values 
and make a positive contribution to the world. 

 
Adults and children feel valued and love learning 
together. Everyone thrives and achieves personal 
success through being happy, safe and confident 

learners, who ask questions, take appropriate risks, 
learn from their mistakes and seek help when needed. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our value this half term is EXPLORE.  In our learning 
community, we are curious, we ask questions and  

    we learn from our mistakes.  
 

 

Air Up Bottles  

Air Up bottles are not suitable for use in 
school. Please ensure your child has a water 
bottle that is plastic, reusable, 
approximately 500ml capacity (so it will fit into our carry 
crates) and clearly labelled with child's name and class. 
Only plain water is allowed. 

Volunteers to help at Branfil 

We are looking for volunteers to help in 
the school.  We need help in the Forest 
School, reading to pupils and in our early 
years.  If you are able to offer some time 
to help us with any of these, you will need 

to hold a current DBS check, which the school can 
organise for you. Please contact the school office if you 
can offer some of your time.   

https://libraries.essex.gov.uk/e-books-e-audio-e-magazines-and-book-groups/e-books-and-e-audio/
https://libraries.essex.gov.uk/e-books-e-audio-e-magazines-and-book-groups/e-books-and-e-audio/
https://libraries.essex.gov.uk/e-books-e-audio-e-magazines-and-book-groups/e-books-and-e-audio/
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Christmas @ Branfil 2022 
 

Saturday 10th ¶ PTA Christmas Bazaar 12-3pm 

From Monday 
12th  

¶ Classroom post  
boxes available 

Monday 12h  ¶ KS1 Lead Learner  
assembly  (by invitation only) 

Thursday 15th ¶ KS2 Lead Learner assembly  

(by invitation only) 

Friday 16th ¶ PTA ς /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 

Fayre (to purchase gifts) 

¶ Christmas lunch  - children 
can wear Christmas hats or 
headbands 

Tuesday 20th  ¶ Festive 

Friday ς 

children can 

wear their 

own clothes, 

preferably with some sparkle! 

 
Employment and Engagement workshop. 
 
 
Year 6 loved the Employment and Engagement 
workshop. They used their listening, mathematical 
and designing skills to problem solve. Fantastic 
teamwork too - well done!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Anti Bullying Week 
 
Last week was Anti-bullying Week and the children wore 
odd socks on Monday, attended an assembly and 
completed work in class to raise awareness and 
encourage children to reach out and challenge bullying. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Excellence in the Arts Award 
 
[ŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ excellence in 
the arts award goes to Tiana 
in 6 Hornbeam. Tia was 
inspired by our November 
sketching challenge and 
decided to continue 
practising her sketching 
skills by creating these 2 
beautiful pictures. 
They should definitley be framed! Well done! Mrs Tolan 
 

This weekΩs Excellence in the Arts 
award goes to James in Year 2. James 
has been inspired by his work in 
Geography this week and has created 
a fantastic 3D globe to show the 
continents of the world. James then 
carefully handpainted and labelled 
the globe with super accuracy.  
Excellent work! Mrs Tolan 
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Football Freestyle Workshops and Masterclass 
 
On Thursday, Steve Grey came 
into school to help us celebrate 
our World Cup Week.  He 
treated all pupils to an amazing 
display of freestyle football 
tricks and then led workshops 
for years 4-6.  In these 
workshops, the children learnt 
lots of tricks to amaze their 
friends and families!  After 
school, 40 randomly chosen 
pupils from years 3-6 stayed 
for an additional masterclass 
with Steve where they learnt 
even more tricks and were 
treated to another incredible 
performance.  
 
 
History Trip 
 
Year 6 had a great time visiting the 
RAF Heritage Centre in Hornchurch.  
They enjoyed finding out more about 
the 'Battle of Britain', the Home 
Front, our local heroes and much 
more.  We got to try on some of the 
uniforms too!  Please see our 
wonderful pictures further on in the 
newsletter. 
 
 
Shoe Boxes Wanted 

Year 6 are asking if anyone has any 
unwanted shoe boxes or cardboard 
boxes that are similar in size to a shoe 
box.  If so, please drop them in to the 
school office. 

 
Twitter  
 
Please follow us @BranfilPrimary to see more 
about life at Branfil. 
 
 

Environment Poem Competition 
 
Congratulations to the winners of the Environment 
Poem Competition: Summer in 1 Lime and Darcy in 5 
Aspen. Their poems will be proudly displayed in our 
school library for children to admire. A special well 
done to our runners up too: Amrita in 4 Rowan, Evie in 4 
Larch and Harry in 5 Hawthorn. We were inundated with 
so many thoughtful and beautifully written poems, it 
was a tough decision for our Eco councillors! Thank you 
all who entered. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
wŜŀŘƛƴƎ Υ ! ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ {ǳǇŜǊǇƻǿŜǊ wŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ 
 
This recording of Teresa Cremin 
sharing her passion and knowledge 
on the benefits of reading in 
childhood offers top tips for 
encouraging reading at home.  
Please follow the link: Reading: A 
/ƘƛƭŘΩǎ {ǳǇŜǊǇƻǿŜǊ ς Recording 
available 
 
 
OPAL Survey 
 
We would be very grateful if you 
were able to take five minutes to complete a very quick 
and easy survey related to playtimes.    
https://forms.gle/aaN6jh2fsntYRgBm7 
 

https://click.mlsend.com/link/c/YT0yMDgyNjI5MDQ4MzExMjIzNjU5JmM9eDBjMiZlPTU4MTM0NzcmYj0xMDQwNzU4ODAyJmQ9dTB6OHEycw==.Ev7Z-0s-SA7BPre2ym_ZIA7fmsONJEprxjIOmOR-oX0
https://click.mlsend.com/link/c/YT0yMDgyNjI5MDQ4MzExMjIzNjU5JmM9eDBjMiZlPTU4MTM0NzcmYj0xMDQwNzU4ODAyJmQ9dTB6OHEycw==.Ev7Z-0s-SA7BPre2ym_ZIA7fmsONJEprxjIOmOR-oX0
https://click.mlsend.com/link/c/YT0yMDgyNjI5MDQ4MzExMjIzNjU5JmM9eDBjMiZlPTU4MTM0NzcmYj0xMDQwNzU4ODAyJmQ9dTB6OHEycw==.Ev7Z-0s-SA7BPre2ym_ZIA7fmsONJEprxjIOmOR-oX0
https://forms.gle/aaN6jh2fsntYRgBm7
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Internet Safety 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact with teachers 
 
A reminder to parents/carers that they can contact their 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ōȅ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŜƳŀƛƭǎΥ 
ash@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
fir@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
elm@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
year1@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
year2@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
year3@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
year4@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
year5@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
year6@branfil.havering.sch.uk 
 

 
Book Fair 
 

Come and join us at a Scholastic book 
fair on Monday, 5th December between 
3 ς 4:30pm in the Main Hall. More 
details are further on in the newsletter. 

 
sQuid 
 
Please remember to regularly 

top up your sQuid account and 

keep it in credit. 

 

Free School Meals 

If your circumstances have changed and 

you think you may be eligible for Free 

School Meals please see the link below 

to apply.  If your child is in R or KS1, you 

do not currently pay for school meals, 

but the school would still be able to get funding if you 

apply for free school meals.  If your child is in KS2, you 

would save a significant amount of money if your child is 

entitled to free school meals. 

As a thank you to any parents/carers who apply for, and 
are awarded, pupil premium, they will also get a one off 
grant of £50 towards school uniform to be used at the 
school suppliers.  To apply is very 
simple:https://my.havering.gov.uk/pages/onlineforms/
free-school-meals.aspx#details 
 
School Holiday Meal Scheme 

 

With funding from the Household Support Fund, 
Havering Council will continue the School Holiday Meal 
Scheme to support families over the Christmas break. 
The scheme allows eligible families to apply for £30 per 
child to purchase food to replace the meals their child 
would have received during the school day. 
LŦ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ 
child/children via the scheme and are still eligible, you 
do not need to apply again, and you will automatically 
receive the money into your designated account. 
Parents and carers are reminded to check the claims 
criteria on our website as they may now be eligible to 
make a claim for an additional child or if their 
circumstances have changed. 
Applications open at 9am on Friday 25 November, and 
will close at 5pm on Friday, 2 December. 
https://www.havering.gov.uk/mealsupport  
 

mailto:ash@branfil.havering.sch.ukfir@branfil.havering.sch.ukelm@branfil.havering.sch.ukyear1@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:ash@branfil.havering.sch.ukfir@branfil.havering.sch.ukelm@branfil.havering.sch.ukyear1@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:ash@branfil.havering.sch.ukfir@branfil.havering.sch.ukelm@branfil.havering.sch.ukyear1@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:ash@branfil.havering.sch.ukfir@branfil.havering.sch.ukelm@branfil.havering.sch.ukyear1@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:year2@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:year3@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:year4@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:year5@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:year6@branfil.havering.sch.uk
https://my.havering.gov.uk/pages/onlineforms/free-school-meals.aspx#details
https://my.havering.gov.uk/pages/onlineforms/free-school-meals.aspx#details
https://www.havering.gov.uk/mealsupport
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Absent from School 

 

Please remember to contact the school when your child 

is absent on a daily basis.  You can either email: 

attendance@branfil.havering.sch.uk or telephone the 

school on 01708 225186 and press option 1 if you wish 

to leave a message.  Please leave your ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ, 

class and reason for absence.  Please do not just say your 

child is unwell as we need to record a reason.   If you 

wish to speak to a member of the office staff, please hold 

on the line and your call will be answered.     

 
Attendance Information 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
14.11.2022 ς 18.11.2022 
 
The Attendance Cup was won by 6 Hornbeam. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
18th November 2022  
 
Betsy - Fir 
Romee ς Ash 
Evani - Elm 
Joshua - 1 Pine 
Mehr - 1 Lime 
Olivia - 1 Willow 
Faye - 2 Cedar 
Conor - 2 Beech 
Brodie - 2 Holly 
Stefan - 3 Hazel 
Summer - 3 Oak 
Blake - 3 Maple 
Jadyn - 4 Birch 
Mila - 4 Rowan 
Charlie - 4 Larch 
Harjot - 5 Alder 
Patrick - 5 Aspen 
Ava - 5 Hawthorn 
Max - 6 Hornbeam 
Erin - 6 Acacia 
Chloe - 6 Chestnut  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Appointments should be made outside of 
school hours.  If it is not possible to arrange a 
medical appointment, including doctors, 
dentist, opticians or hospital appointments, 
outside the school day, please send a copy of 
your appointment by text or email to:  

 attendance@branfil.havering.sch.uk.  

This is necessary in order for the absence to 
be authorised.  Please email in advance of the 
appointment to ensure that the teacher is 
aware and your child/children are sent to the 
office ready for you to collect. 

 

 

mailto:attendance@branfil.havering.sch.uk
mailto:attendance@branfil.havering.sch.uk
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21.11.2022 ς 25.11.11.2022 
 
The Attendance Cup was won by 4 Birch. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
25th November 2022  
 
Trystan - Fir 
Erin - Ash 
Eddie - Elm  
Louie - 1 Pine 
Lacey - 1 Lime 
Louie - 1 Willow 
Charlie - Cedar 
Skye - 2 Beech 
Jake - 2 Holly 
Jessica - 3 Hazel 
Aydin - 3 Oak 
Sid - 3 Maple 
Michael - 4 Birch 
Daisy - 4 Rowan 
Olivia - 4 Larch 
Rebekah - 5 Alder 
George - 5 Aspen 
Simona - 5 Hawthorn 
Aela - 6 Hornbeam 
Jensen - 6 Acacia 
Thomas, 6 Chestnut 
 
Happy Birthday! 
 
Bella, Amber, Kyla, Daisy, Tierney-
Mae, Evangeline, Jayden, Samuel, 
Leonel, Layla, Edward, Elizabeth, 
Eliza, Fraser, Jasmine, Emilia, 
George, Ernie, Lola, Jayden, Meliha, 
Conor, Layla, Samuel, Claudia, 
Mylee, Lochlan, Joshua and Lydia Nicole. 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Wednesday, 30th November 2022 Year 3 visit to Thornton Park for a Caveman Day 

Thursday, 1st December 2022 Years 5/6 Sports Hall Athletics at Hornchurch Sports Centre 

Monday, 5th December 2022 New City Hall with Year 6 Ambassadors 

Monday, 5th December 2022 Reception Ash performing to parents 2:40pm 

Monday, 5th December 2022 Scholastic Book Fair 3.00-4.30pm  

Tuesday, 6th December 2022 Reception Elm performing to parents 2:40pm 

Wednesday, 7th December 2022 Year 6 Parent Event ς Anderson Shelters 

Thursday, 8th December 2022 Reception Fir performing to parents 2:40pm 

Saturday, 10th December 2022 PTA - Christmas Bazaar 12-3pm 

Monday, 12th December 2022 KS1 Lead Learner Assembly (parents/carers by invitation only) 

Tuesday, 13th December 2022 Year 5 Parent Event ς creating Christmas ornaments 1:45pm 

Wednesday, 14th December 2022 Flu Immunisation Catchup 

Thursday, 15th December 2022 KS2 Lead Learner Assembly (parents/carers by invitation only) 

Thursday, 15th December 2022 PTA ς /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ Cŀyre for children to purchase gifts 

Friday, 16th December 2022 Christmas Lunch 

Monday, 19th December 2022 Year 3 Performance ς 9:15-10:15am 

Tuesday, 20th December 2022 Festive last day ς children can wear their own clothes, preferably 
with some sparkle or glitter 

Wednesday, 21st December 2022 ς 
Wednesday, 4th January 2023 

CHRISTMAS BREAK 

Thursday, 5th & Friday, 6th January 2023 INSET days 

Thursday, 19th January 2023 Young Voices concert at the O2 for the choir 

Thursday, 2nd February 2023 Year 1 visit to Valence House Museum 

Monday, 13th ς Friday, 17th February 2023 HALF TERM 

Monday, 3rd ς Friday, 14th April 2023 EASTER BREAK 

Monday, 17th April 2023 INSET DAY 

Monday, 8th May 2023 BANK HOLIDAY FOR THE YLbDΩ{ /hwhb!¢Lhb 

Monday, 29th May ς Friday, 2nd June 2023 HALF TERM 

Wednesday, 7th June 2023 Whole Class Photos 

Friday, 21st July 2023 Children break up for the summer holiday 
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YEAR 6 TRIP TO THE RAF MUSEUM 
  


